


APPROVE MINUTES

The Board considered approving the regular meeting minutes of January 10, 2022.
Following review and discussion, Director Telford moved to approve the minutes.
Director Robach seconded the motion, which passed by unanimous vote.

CONSTABLE'S REPORT

Deputy Schleppy reviewed a security report for the District, a copy of which is
attached. He then answered questions from the Board.

REPORT REGARDING DEVELOPMENT IN THE DISTRICT

Ms. Rodriguez updated the Board on development within the District.

BOOKKEEPING MATTERS

Mr. Diaz presented and reviewed the bookkeeper’s report and presented the
checks for payment. A copy of the bookkeeper’s report, which includes the investment
report, is attached.

After review and discussion, Director Telford moved to approve the bookkeeper’s
report and payment of the bills. Director Garcia seconded the motion, which passed
unanimously.

The Board then discussed the Association of Water Board Directors (“AWBD")
winter conference, reimbursement of eligible expenses for directors who attended the
winter conference and considered authorizing attendance at the summer conference.

After review and discussion, Director Garcia moved to (1) approve reimbursement
of eligible expenses for the AWBD winter conference; and (2) authorize all interested
directors to attend the AWBD summer conference. Director Grigar seconded the motion,
which passed by unanimous vote.

OPERATOR’S REPORT

Mr. Marriott presented and reviewed the operator’s report, a copy of which is
attached, and reviewed repair and maintenance items for the month.

Mr. Marriott next reported on Ms. Cantu’s request for bill adjustment, noting Si
hung door tags on separate occasions informing the resident that a leak was detected.
After discussion regarding the resident’s payment history, the Board concurred to apply
the August, September, and October 2019 bills to the same period in 2021, and credit the
resident the difference.

Mr. Marriott presented to the Board a list of delinquent customers and reported
the residents on the termination list were delinquent in payment of their water and sewer

2-
1008601









TAX ASSESSOR/COLLECTOR’S REPORT

The Board received and reviewed a tax assessor/ collector’s report from Fort Bend
County, a copy of which is attached. Following review and discussion, Director Robach
moved to approve the tax assessor/collector’s report as presented. Director Telford
seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

2022 DIRECTORS ELECTION

Ms. Connally discussed procedures related to the 2022 Directors Election. She
reviewed an Order Calling Directors Election.

Ms. Connally discussed that Notice of Election may be required to be posted or
published and provided to the County Clerk and Voter Registrar of Fort Bend County.

Following review and discussion, Director Robach moved to (1) adopt the Order
Calling Directors Election and direct that the Order be filed appropriately and retained
in the District's official records; and (2) authorize the Secretary's agent to post or publish
and provide to the County Clerk and Voter Registrar the Notice of Election, if required.
Director Johnson seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

There being no further business to come before the Board, the Board concurred to
adjourn the meeting at 12:46 p.m.
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